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Fellowship	Around	a	Carpenter’s	Table
Karen's	Font		|			March	17,	2022
	
Plans	were	made	and	tickets	were	bought	for	a	small	group	from	Colorado	to
come	to	Los	Domos	and	build	items	out	of	wood	that	could	be	used	at	camp.
But	due	to	2020	circumstances,	it	was	postponed	for	two	years.	After
replanning,	the	Carpenter’s	Workshop	was	scheduled	for	the	end	of	last
month.
	
First	we	thought	six	people	were	coming,	then	we	heard	12.	Once	the	event
began,	18	people	showed	up	(mostly	Mexicans	from	an	hour	or	two	away)
representing	seven	organizations.

But	a	crowd	was	no	problem.	David	is	gifted	at	drawing	out	and	helping
people	use	their	talents.	Soon	enough,	he	had	all	of	these	eager	volunteers
working	on	something	that	would	help	make	camp	better.
	
Three	languages	were	spoken	around	the	rough	“Alaskan”	saw-milled	plank
table	supported	by	hay	bails.	In	addition	to	great	meals,	there	was	song,
prayer,	devotionals	and	good	old	get-to-know-you	interaction.	
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My	job	was	to	feed	these	hungry	men.	Thanks	to	God’s	timing,	my	indoor
kitchen	was	ready	to	work	for	me.	If	the	group	had	come	two	years	before	as
originally	planned,	the	kitchen	would	not	have	yet	been	built.	These	guys	ate
like	30	kids	at	camp!	My	prayers	were	answered.	God	expanded	the	food	and
made	it	taste	good	to	the	different	nationalities	and	tastebuds	around	the
table.	He	is	good.

God’s	presence	was	felt	and	at	times	we	experienced	the	touch	of	His	healing
hand.	One	of	the	participants	was	suffering	greatly	and	couldn’t	eat	or	sleep.
By	the	time	he	left	he	was	feeling	better,	eating	and	sleeping	again.	Praise
God!

Before	the	event,	the	Zion	church	in	Morelia	announced	a	work	day	to	come
and	help	make	things	ready	at	Los	Domos.	There	were	volunteers	with
different	skills	and	each	one	was	able	to	help	make	it	a	bit	easier	for	David’s
preparation	to	host	the	Carpenter’s	Workshop.

We	extend	an	invitation	to	anyone	who	would	like	to	come	down	and	help
make	Campamentos	Los	Domos	a	more	powerful	tool	for	the	Latin	American
church.	Come	enjoy	God’s	beautiful	handiwork.	Enjoy	the	quiet,	soft	breeze
off	the	lake	and	listen	to	the	chirping	of	the	birds	in	the	early	mornings.
Creation	presents	the	Creator.



	
Nearly	any	skill	can	be	used	to	further	discipleship	through	camps,	and	while
you	use	your	particular	talent,	experience	another	culture,	another	language
and	savor	a	taste	of	traditional	foods.	
	
In	His	Service,
Karen
(karen@rycca.org.mx)

Interested	in	Visiting?
Contact	us	for	more	information

about	coming	to	Mexico!

APPLY	HERE	»

Want	to	become	a
monthly	supporter?
Visit	StartCamps.com

DONATE	ONLINE	»
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